FSK INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC BOOSTERS, INC.

Secretary's Report - June 2, 2025

This meeting was conducted in-person, in the band room. These minutes are available in Google Drive in the folder "Secretary Reports/2024-2025" and at https://fskband.com.

Call to Order: 6:28 pm

Present: Tina Mahon, Pat Mahon, Bill Duffy, Joanie Mayle, Michele Brown, Tim & Niki Benner

Secretary's Report: Read, Joanie made a motion to approve, Michele seconded, all approved.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Read, Niki made a motion to approve, Michele seconded, all approved.

Financial Secretary's Report: Not available.

School Administrator's Report: Not present.

Director's Report:

- Graduation is on June 2, 2025. Band and chorus students are to report to school by 7 am.
- The Boosters need to reimburse Duffy for Kirby's substitute fees from the trip \$300.45.
- Mr. Duffy thanked the Boosters for a great year!

Marching Band Director's Report: Not present.

Committee Reports:

- Fundraising Committee
 - Summer Yard Sale: This event will be held on Saturday, August 9, 2025 from 9 am 1 pm.
 We will charge vendors \$20 per spot. Michele will be creating a SignUpGenius for volunteers soon. She is still deciding about food: food trucks or the Boosters grilling the food for sale.
 - o Bingo: Next year's Designer Bag Bingo will be held on Saturday, March 21, 2026.
 - On the website, Niki discounted the 2024-2025 Eagle Cards to half price and included a Texas Roadhouse appetizer coupon for each order. Tim stated that we need to start renewing vendors and securing new ones for next year's Eagle cards.
 - Joanie reached out to vendors from the fall craft fair asking them if they'd be interested in participating in another. Quite a few of them said yes. One suggested that students play music so craft fair-goers can see where their money is going. Joanie said that we will most likely not charge admission and instead ask for donations. The craft fair will also be advertised as a cash only event.

Old Business:

- The Instrumental Music Banquet went well!
- The Boosters earned \$703.00 at the Spring Instrumental Music Concert from concession sales.
- The Taneytown Memorial Day parade also went well. A lot of people were enjoying the music.

New Business:

- Marching Band:
 - o Mr. Kirby is no longer the director. Mr. Workman has taken his place.

- Mr. Workman asked Niki to present the predicted marching band budget to the group tonight. Michele made a motion to approve, Tim seconded, all approved.
- Marching band portraits have been scheduled with Pictures-R-Us for August 8, 2025 at 4 pm. Senior banners will also need to be ordered.
- o Tim will call Avenue Tailor to secure a date to get the uniforms cleaned.
- New Booster officers have assumed their roles.
- Michele and Pat will be meeting with Joanie on June 22, 2025 to complete the end-of-year audit.
- Meeting dates for next year were discussed. Bill will take a look at the dates and notify us of any conflicts.
- Tim stated that we are very low on FSK Music shirts. Bill used to get them for free, along with other merchandise such as cups and water bottles. He will reach out to the company in Texas to see if they are still offering free items.

Fundraisers:

- Current: Eagle Cards (half-price) and Trailer Ads
- Pending: Restaurant fundraisers, summer yard sale (August 9, 2025), bingo (March 21, 2026), craft fair (November, 2025

Next Meeting: Monday, July 7, 2025 at 6:30 pm in the band room.

<u>Good of the Organization:</u> Nothing presented.

Adjournment: 7:04 pm

Meeting Dates for 2024 - 2025

7/1/2024	8/5/2024	9/9/2024	10/7/2024	11/7/2024	12/2/2024
1/6/2025	2/3/2025	3/3/2025	4/7/2025	5/5/2025	6/2/2025